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A Tradition of Excellence 

From the Relieving Principal’s Desk 

Happy Happy Jacaranda.  It’s such a lovely time of the year to be surrounded by purple throughout our town.   
 
Thank you to our students and staff who attended the Bendigo Bank March of Youth and Banner Competition 
last Saturday morning.  Our icon banner looked fantastic, and I would like to thank Miss Jody, Miss Ann and the 
students for creating the banner.  If you would like to see the banner, it is displayed in the link at Jacca HQ.  This 
week we showcased our guitar group, and junior and senior choirs and dance groups at the Valley School 
performance in Market Square.  
 
The school executive team are currently considering staffing and class models for 2023.  We appreciate support 
with this process and acknowledge that classes can only be formed based on the enrolment information 
provided to the school by parents and carers.  Forming classes in schools is a complex process based on the 
Department of Education Policy.  If your situation is changing for 2023, for example, moving out of the Grafton 
area, could you please let the school know ASAP so this can be factored in.   
 
Eating breakfast is important for everyone, but especially for children.  After going without food for 8 to 10 hours 
during sleep, breakfast gives our bodies the fuel it needs for the day.  Eating breakfast helps jump start 
metabolism for the day.  Kids who don’t eat breakfast will tend to feel an energy drain by mid-morning.  In 
general, kids who skip breakfast will feel tired, restless and irritable.  Eating breakfast has been shown to help 
attention span, concentration and memory which is all important for learning.  On our Infants campus, we have 
Breakfast Club on a Wednesday and Friday morning.  A big thank you to ‘The Hub’ at the Baptist Church for 
supplying the Primary campus with breakfast on Friday mornings.  This started today.  
 
Students who travel by bus and will be in Year 2 (2023) or students who have changed their address, will need 
to renew or update their bus pass information.  See our Community Notices  section for further information.   
 
Students who change address, school campus, have repeated a year or received an export notification from 
Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement, should renew or update their details before the end of the 
Term 4.  This will ensure that schools can endorse applications, and entitlements remain valid for the start of 
2023 school year.   
 
Have a terrific fortnight,  
 
Mrs Fletcher  
Relieving Principal 
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Gala Christmas Concert 

We are super proud of Maisie Monaghan in Year 1 for having two of her amazing artworks illuminating the 
Sunshine Sugar building in South Grafton as part of the Building Bridges project. 
 
Maisie joins other local First Nations artists Kahlua Charlton, Gareth Charlton, Aneika Kapeen and Deborah 
Taylor who represent the three local nations Yaegl, Gumbaynggirr and Bundjalung.  
 
It is such an amazing display celebrating the Coastal Emu and can be seen every night until November 6.  Well 
done Maisie! 

Maisie’s amazing artwork on display 



Green Level Rewards 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) provides a framework for our school to support the wellbeing of every 
student.  It is an evidence based, positive, social, student focused approach to behaviour that involves the whole 
school community.  It includes creating, teaching and rewarding expected and pro-social behaviours that 
involves everyone, everywhere and every time.  Our Green Level Rewards have been set for the term and the 
students are excited.  Let's hope many of our students can reach 40 points this term and have the choice of 
what reward they would like to participate in.  

Valley’s Schools Got Talent 

Well done to our guitar players, singers and dancers 
who performed at Market Square on Monday as part of 
the Jacaranda Schools Day event. 
 
It was wonderful to see the students on stage.  A big 
shout out to all the other performers from different 
schools who were also terrific on stage. 
 
Great effort everyone!! 

Newcastle Permanent Mathematics Competition 

46 students in Stage 3 participated in the Newcastle Permanent Mathematics Competition this year.  Our 
school received certificates in the following levels.  14 Merits, 10 Distinctions and 2 High Distinctions, which were 
also top in the Clarence Valley for Year 5 and 6.  A fine achievement from our students at GPS! 



Is it time for you to update your family photos??? 

Are you looking for something to give grandparents for 

Christmas?? Here is your opportunity.... 

Book a spot for this P and C Fundraiser next weekend 11th and 

12th November.  We have used this photographer before and 

she is brilliant!!  For just $20 you receive a framed 10 x 13" 

portrait.  You can pick either a studio setting or outdoors.   

Only a few spots left!!!!! 

WHAT’S COMING UP... 
 
Nov 8 – P & C Meeting 6pm 
 
Nov 10 – Year 2 Excursion to Ten Pin Bowling & Jacaranda Park 
 
Nov 10 – Kinder Kritters - Full Day - 9.30am to 2.30pm 
 
Nov 10 – Year 1 Springloaded Excursion 
 
Nov 11 & 12 – P & C Family Portrait Fundraiser 
 
Nov 16 – P & C Disco 
 
Nov 17 – Kinder Kritters - Full Day - 9.30am to 2.30pm 
 
Nov 18, 19 & 20 – P & C Mums Retreat - Gold Coast 
 
Nov 21 – GHS Combined Schools Orientation Day - Year 6 
 
Nov 21 – Year 2 Transition Week 

 
Nov 29 – SGHS Year 6 to 7 - Transition Day 
 
Dec 1 – Badge ceremonies both campuses 
 
Dec 5 - Rehearsal Day - Saraton Theatre 
 
Dec 7 - Christmas Gala Concert at the Saraton 
 
Dec 8 - Presentation Day 
 
Dec 12 - Green Level Rewards - Movies and other activities 
 
Dec 14 - Reports handed out to students  
 
Dec 15 - Year 6 Farewell 
 
Dec 16 - Year 6 - Big Banana Waterpark 
 
Dec 16 - Last day of Term for students 
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Disco 

Yearbooks 

A reminder that the Grafton Public School Yearbook order 

forms are due back by 10 November.  No orders will be 

accepted after this date, as this is the cut off day for printing.  

The cost of the book will be $25 each and payments can be 

made through our online payment portal, with cash or card to 

the front office or by utilising Flood Funding.  
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